
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Friday 27th November 2020 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
HAPPY RETIREMENT 
Mrs Dawson is retiring at the end of this term.  Whilst we are all sad that she is leaving us we 
are happy that she will get a well-deserved rest and will be able to spend more quality time 
with her family. 
 
Mrs Dawson has worked in our Early Years at Summerville for 24 years and taught most of 
our children (and some of our staff and parents) making sure they have a safe and happy 
start to their school journey. I’m sure you will agree that she will be greatly missed. 
 
CHRISTMAS DATES 
Christmas Jumper Day 
Friday 11th December   
Children came come to school in their Christmas jumpers or in non-uniform. We are asking 
children to bring in a small donation for our school fund. 
 
In the afternoon children will be watching a live stream of The Gruffalo performed at The 
Lowry Theatre. 
 
Christmas Dinner 
Friday 11th December 
If your child usually has a packed lunch and they would like to have a Christmas dinner 
please can you phone or email the school office by Monday 30th November.  
 
Christmas Party 
Thursday 17th December 
Children can come to school in their party clothes. 
 
CHRISTMAS CARDS 
We know that lots of children like to bring Christmas cards into school for their friends. This 
year we are asking children to only bring in cards for children in their class bubble. They will 
need to bring them into school by Friday 11th December so that we can ‘quarantine’ them and 
give out the following week. 
 
 
 
 
 



We nurture, inspire and achieve success for all 
 

FREE SCHOOL MEAL VOUCHERS 
Children who are entitled to Free School Meals will be receiving £30 of food vouchers to 
cover the two week Christmas holiday period. Unfortunately these vouchers are only for 
children entitled to Free School Meals (not children receiving Universal Free School Meals). 
If you think you child may be eligible for Free School Meals please apply online at 
https://www.salford.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/free-school-meals 
 
If you need any advice or support please contact the school office. 
 
 
COVID19 
If your child tests positive for Covid19 over the Christmas holiday period you MUST email 
school immediately on summerville.primaryschool@salford.gov.uk as this email address will 
be checked every day. 
 
If we have a confirmed positive case of a child or member of staff in school during the last 
week of term we will inform you by email. 
 

We finish for the Christmas holiday on Friday 18th December and return to school on 
Monday 4th January. 

 
 
 
Kind regards 
 
Joanne Jordan 
Headteacher. 
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